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President's Message


May I urge you to take advantage of our
Society's offer to cover the cost of the U.S.
exchange on your membership fees to the American
Gloxinia and Gesneriad Society. The AGGS, in
order to attract new members and at the same time
provide you with an enjoyable membership, is
offering a 3 year membership for U.S. $25 plus $9
postage instead of the regular U.S. $30 plus $9
postage; indeed a verygenerous offer, and to further
encourage you to accept the offer, the Toronto
Gesneriad Society is covering the cost of the U.S.
exchange.


You may avail yourself of this opportunity
by completing the enclosed flyer and returning it
with your cheque in Canadian funds as soon as
possible but not later than January 12, 1986.


As the Christmas season approaches I take
this opportunity to wish you the peace and
blessedness that accompany the season.


Happy new year and one filled with your
heart's desires!


PROGRAMME


JUDGING & GROOMING
OF PLANTS
By Eleanor Elston


JANUARY 12


Old Mother Nature doesn't fret
When skies are gray and fields are wet;
Old Mother Nature always knows
What's underneath the wintry snows.


-DOUGLAS MALLOCH
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PLAYBACK
BY ‘THE LISTENER'


The November 10th meeting had an
attendance of 48 members and visitors.


Our President, Monte Watler, requested
ideas from the membership for programmes in the
coming year.


Monte displayed the Society's new poster
to be used at the Civic Centre's gardening
conference and at future functions where we wish
to educate the public regarding gesneriads.


The members were advised of the special
offer being made by AGGS for a 3 year
membership and of our Society's offer to pay the
exchange rate on our members' behalf.


Monte requested that membership fees in
the Toronto Gesneriad Society be paid as soon as
possible.


It was noted that our Christmas social
would be held on December 8th and the members
were requested to bring refreshments, and a plant
or gift for exchange.


Monte advised that we have requested the
Civic Centre Library to take care of our literature
in the same manner as they do for the Orchid
Society.


The 1986 slate of Officers and Committee
Heads as presented by Betty Tapping was
approved. It remains the same as 1985 with the
following exceptions:


Members at Large:
Norman Quillman replaces Andy Cartmell


Plant Sales Table:
Ting Quillman will join
Lucille Goodin in this capacity.


Librarian:
This position has become obsolete


Liaison Officer with AGGS: Eleanor Elston


Social Conveners:
Susan Smith will join Ruth Lemay in this
capacity.


Our Show and Tell consisted of the following:


By Betty Tapping
- Gloxinia sylvatica
- Achimenes "Pulchella Jr'.' (we were
advised a leaf will form a rhizome
- Columnea "Aladdin's Lamp"
- Achimenantha "Ginger Peachy"
- Bellonia aspera


By Monte Watler
- Achimenes "Tarantella"
- Achimenes "Easy Purple"
- Eucodonia "Adele"
- Sinningia "Diego"
- Sinningia "Allan Gardens"


By Josie Stefaniak
- Codonanthe luteola


By Richard Moore
- Saintpaulia "Summer Lightning"
- Sinningia eumorpha
- Gesneria cuneifolia
- Sinningia "Cherry Chips"
- Aeschynanthus "Big Apple"
- Nematanthus "Maryanne"


By Shirley Irvine
- Streptocarpus "Ontario".


********
Kindly remember to bring some


refreshment for the Xmas Socia1, and a plant or
gift for exchange if you so wish.
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PROGRAMME


XMAS SOCIAL
DECEMBER 8


JUDGING &
GROOMING
OF PLANTS
by Eleanor Elston


JANUARY 12


If you wish to trade varieties of
gesneriads, contact your editor at
259-1224 and she will list your
'wantings'.


wanted:


A 24" fluorescent light fixture with
reflector.


Contact:
Lucille Goodin,
65 Forest Manor Rd., Apt. 1506
Willowdale, Ont.
M2J 1M5
Phone 491-6132


Kohleria amabilis makes a good subject
for hanging baskets. Grown in this manner, the
stems may be allowed to trail over the edge, or
they may be trained upward to form a pyramid of
leaves and flowers.


Despite the usual period of dormancy, this
specie can frequently continue to grow throughout
the year if old growth is removed. Nearly constant
bloom can be maintained by keeping a rotation of
cuttings in the basket.


There are contrasting deep purplish-brown
veins against a soft green surface that makes its
ornamental foliage an asset to a collection. It has
bright rose flowers spotted with darker red or
purple.


It is believed that this plant prefers a
temperature of 50°- 60°F in winter, and in the
spring and summer a temperature of 60° or higher
but not over 80° with a 10° drop at night.
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Toronto Gesneriad Society
Newsletter      Vol. 9, No. 1   January 1985


President's Message


HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! My best
wishes to you and your families for the year
ahead. '1985' will be a significant year for this
Chapter. We will be hosting the AGGS
convention in July and, as the countdown
begins, we will be asking for your assistance in
helping to make it a memorable event.


The Toronto Chapter has a reputation
not only for being hospitable but also for being
well organized. Let's maintain that reputation.
We can do this only with your help and
co-operation. I therefore appeal to each and
everyone to become involved in this project.


I am indeed honoured to be elected as
President for another term. However, while the
executive committee and I intend to do our
best for the Society, the success of our
guidance will greatly depend on your support.
I urge you to attend the monthly meetings and
to participate in the programmes. Meetings are
held at the Civic Garden Centre at 2:00 P.M.
on the second Sunday of each month with the
exception of July and August.


Should you have any suggestions,
comments or questions which you would like
to discuss, please do not hesitate to contact me
at home during the evening hours or on the
weekends.


I look forward to seeing you in the near
future.


Warmest Regards,
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Just Noticing...


I'm sure there are many among you who are
growing a plant or plants that are either rare or hard
to obtain. I had one such variety. It was a
Gasteranthus corallinus brought to Toronto by Dr.
Wiehler in 1981, nurtured in the college greenhouse
and finally ending up in my collection.


Gasteranthus corallinus was growing
slowly -- very slowly, but it was not under a plastic
bag (Gasteranthuses  love/demand high humidity)
and I was happy it was coming along.


About a month ago, my 5 year old daughter
decided she would help me out by feeding my
plants droppersful of Schultz concentrated fertilizer.
It's fortunate those Schultz bottles are small!


She dosed a random sample on the light
stand and then ran off with her friends. By the time
I discovered what had happened, the plants she
"fed" were dead and dying. My Gasteranthus
corallinus was totally dried up -- crisp! I was upset
for I'd hoped to study it in the near future. In
desperation, I washed the roots free of soil and then
plunked the naked root ball and stem base into a


glass of water and put it back on the light stand.
Changing the water only when it got swampy, I just
let it sit.


Today I was delighted to notice that one of
the larger roots was sprouting tiny plantlets
underwater. I carefully repotted the whole thing in
wet perlite. I think I can look forward to having a
plant of Gasteranthus corallinus in my collection
once again.


It was a very close call, but that bit of root
lived through the initial trauma and was able to
regenerate plants instead of rotting away like many
of its fellows.


Gasteranthus does not have rhizomes but
closely-related Besleria does. Perhaps the roots of
Gasteranthus are rather like rhizomes, given
enough time and the right conditions.


Anne Hollingworth 
14 December 1984


****************************************


REMINDER
We will have a booth at the Flower and


Garden Show in the Automotive Building,
Exhibition Place, February 20-24, 1985, and we
will need volunteers to setup and man the booth
Wednesday & Thursday       10:00AM to 9:00PM
Friday & Saturday           10:00AM to10:00PM
Sunday                       10:00AM to 6:00PM


Anyone wishing to volunteer, please contact
Monte Watler.


Free passes will be provided.
We will need plants for display.


<><><>


PROGRAMME
"Back to Basics" -
'Soil' by Monte Watler 
'Growing' by Betty Tapping
Slide Presentation
by John Beaulieu


JANUARY 13


The above appeared in the 'Buds &
Blossoms' recent newsletter and I thought it so
clever. I just had to share it with you.


Editor.
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Toronto Gesneriad Society
Newsletter      Vol. 9, No. 2   February 1985


President's Message


I am indeed very sorry that I missed the last
meeting but, if I may use an old cliche,
'circumstances over which I had no control'
dictated my absence. It was encouraging to hear
that there was an excellent representation of
members and I hope this will be a measure of our
future meetings.
We hope to keep you informed of the Convention
happenings and will be issuing a progress report
intermittently.


Don't forget we are participating at the
Flower and Garden Show February 20-24 1985 in
the Automotive Building, Exhibition Place. We
still need volunteers to man the booth. Usually I
am available to fill in for the greater part of the
Show but my contribution at the booth will be very
limited this year. I therefore appeal to you to attend
and help us to make it a success. If you wish to
assist, please contact me at home in the evenings.


Warmest Regards, There will be available for sale at our
February meeting 3" squatty green pots at a price
of  $1 per dozen, courtesy of Mary Lou Beaulieu.
Please reserve 4 dozen for me, Mary Lou.


Editor.
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PLAYBACK
BY 'THE LISTENER'
There were 57 in attendance on Sunday,


January 13th.
As Monte was unable to attend the meeting


Betty Tapping took the chair and apologized on
behalf of Monte for his absence.


She informed the meeting that the
Executive had decided to purchase a typewriter to
enable Inez to carry on as Editor. Inez has been
given early retirement and consequently will no
longer have the use of her employer's facilities.


Members of the Convention Committee
were advised that a meeting would be held at the
home of Shirley Irvine on Sunday, January 27th at
5:00 P.M.


Betty reminded the membership of our
participation in the Flower and Garden Show
February 20-24 at the times noted in the January
Newsletter and advised that lecturers are required.


John Beaulieu pleasured us with his slide
presentation of his and Mary Lou's attendance at
the Saintpaulia International Show in Nashville.
We thoroughly enjoy your slides and commentary,
John. Thank you for sharing your trips with us.
Show and Tell consisted of the following:
By Josie Stefaniak:
Codonatanthus "Antique Gold", "Diana" and
"Gina"
Aeschynanthus "Holiday Bells".
Josie's experience has been that Codonatanthus
require drying out between waterings.
By Betty Tapping:
Aeschynanthus hildebrandtii 
Columnea "Mary Ann"
Eucodonia andrum 
Semi mini Saintpaulia "Hart's Snow White",
"Wintergreen", "Satin Doll", "Autumn Lou" and
"Icy Trail", the latter of which she says is a heavy
bloomer.


First time I have known our sales table to
have no plants; a great disappointment to some
visitors. Can only think the members felt it too cold
to bring out plants.
Betty instructed the meeting on the basics of
growing gesneriads.


"Under the mow of each December
Lie buds of next year's May, remember,
Under the snow lie next year's flow'rs, 


And always ahead lie happy hours."
-DOUGLAS MALLOCH


MOSS
If you are planning on entering dish gardens


or terrariums in this year's various shows, why not
grow some moss for use therein. Soil covered in
green is most attractive and conserves the moisture
in your container.


As it is almost impossible to purchase true
moss, you will have to grow your own by
collecting it from outdoors in the early Spring . As
it grows in damp areas which receive little light,
you should find it in the shady part of your yard.


Slide a knife blade under the moss taking
some soil with it and lift it in pieces. Dry the pieces
on newspaper. Remove the green moss by
crumbling away the soil and the moss will  be your
starter for your crop.


Insert a layer of cheesecloth over a soil
and peat mixture and sprinkle the moss on top.
Cover with another layer of cheesecloth and water 
lightly but thoroughly with a mister. Place in a
shady spot with a temperature of 75° to 80°F and
keep moist. The moss should begin growing in
about 2 months and shoutd be ready for use in your
container in another month.


I understand there is a packaged product
called Kyoto moss, the seed of which can be
planted at any time and should be available from
bonsai supp1iers.
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Recipes from our Xmas Social


CHERRY BALLS


1 ½ Cup Butter or Margarine 
1 ½ Cup Icing Sugar
1 Cup Desiccated Cocoanut


Cream butter, add icing sugar and cocoanut.


Pat 1 teaspoon of mixture flat and roll around
cherry.


Roll in graham cracker crumbs and refrigerate.


************


ALMOND SHORTBREAD


1 Cup Butter
3 Tablespoons white sugar
2 Cups flour
8 oz. finely chopped almonds
Fine sugar for rolling


Blend sugar with butter, add flour and almonds.


Work to a smooth dough with your fingers.


Break off bits into small log-shaped cookies.


Bake at 350° for about 20 minutes on greased
cookie sheet. Don't let brown.


Cool slightly and roll in fine sugar.


****************** 


APRICOT SQUARES


3/4 Cup dried apricot halves 
½ Cup butter
1 Cup all purpose flour
1/4 Cup icing sugar
1 Cup granulated sugar
1 Teaspoon grated lemon rind
2 Eggs lightly beaten
1/4 Cup lemon juice
½  Teaspoon baking powder 
1/4 Teaspoon salt


Pour boiling water over apricots; let stand for 10
minutes. Drain well.


Combine butter, flour and icing sugar. Cut in butter
until mixture resembles coarse crumbs.


Press into bottom of 9" square baking pan. Bake at
3750 oven 15 minutes.


Finely chop apricots and combine with granulated
sugar, lemon rind, eggs, lemon juice, baking
powder and salt. Mix until blended. Spread mixture
over baked crust.


Bake for 25 minutes or until brown around edges.
Let cool and then cut.


***************


CHOCOLATE SQUARES


15 Arrowroot biscuits broken in pieces, 
½  Cup walnut pieces, set aside


Cook slowly 4 tablespoons sugar, 1 egg, 2
tablespoons cocoa, 1/4 lb. butter or margarine.
When thick remove from stove and add 1 teaspoon
vanilla, biscuits and walnuts.


Spread in pan 8" x 8" or smaller. Cool then ice with
favourite icing and refrigerate. Cut in squares.


***************


We may live
without friends;


we may live 
without books,


but civilized man 
cannot live 


without cooks
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GESNERIADS
by Josie Stefaniak


Explanations for the layman at public shows
 - Guess-nair-ee-add


- Ah-kim'-i-nees
Plant size ranges from a few inches
to 2 feet. Leaves are small, soft,
oval-pointy.
Flower shapes like streptocarpus
with colours of white, pinks, reds,
blues, purples and yellows.


- Ess'-kin-nan-thus
Epiphytic vines. Flowers 5-lobed
fused petals. Calyx fused tube or
saucer shape. Flowers deep rich red,
orange and yellow.


- Al-so'-bee-a
Stoloniferous habit. Good hanging
plant. Tubular, white, frilled flowers
often with dotted purple markings.
Leaves velvety.


- Ko-lum'-nee-a
Hanging plants to 4 feet. Flowers
predominantly red. Hooded top petal
with smaller side petals. Lowest petal
longer and pointed down.


- Ep-iss'-ee-a Ep-ish'-ee-a
Normally grown as a foliage plant.
Leaves very colourful. Stoloniferous
habit. Flowers usually red.


- Nee-ma-tan'-thus
Usually shiny leaves. Round seed
berries. Compact, hanging plants.
Some are upright growers. Flowers
are red, pink, orange, yellow.


- Saint-paw'-lee-ya


- Sin-in'-jee-a -
Plant size ranges from miniature to
large. Flowers tubular, usually purple
to pink, sometimes with dotted
markings.


Common Name


Cupid's Bower


Lipstick Plant


Cygnet
San Miguel Dianthiflora
(Alsobia formerly classified in
genus Episcia)


Goldfish plant


Peacock plant Chocolate
Soldier Flame Violet


Guppy plant


African Violet


Gloxinia
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PROGRAMME
Mini Workshops


Feb 10
Questions Panel


Mar 10


- Strep-toe-car'-puss
Twisted fruit (long seed pod)
Long straplike leaves.


Caulescent - stemmed; small,
oval leaves.


ROOT TYPES
- Columnea, Saintpaulia,
Nematanthus, Aeschynanthus,
Streptocarpus, Alsobia, Episcia.


- Sinningia


- Kohleria, Achimenes, Gloxinia,
Diastema, Koellikeria, Phinea.


Cape Primrose


Saxorum
Good Hope
Concord Blue


A year or so ago one
of my male co-workers
affixed the following to my
office entrance and in
clearing out for my January
31st 'eviction', I removed it
and submit it for your
enjoyment. It was most apt
because I grew gesneriads
under a 48" table model light.


Note re Moss growing:
Use a shallow pan for the soil-peat mixture
in which to grow your moss.


Editor
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TREASURER'S REPORT


Bank Balance as of August 31st, 1984. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 4,539.58


Receipts (September-December 1984) 


Plant sales $  244.00
Memberships 235.00
Refreshments 67.65
Bank interest 189.25 


_________
$  735.90


Disbursements


Newsletters and postage $  286.95
Refreshment supplies 12.86
Lecture gift (re Mr. B. Watt)  42.37
Treasurer's postage 3.94
A.G.G.S. (re Lee Linett's travel expenses) 302.78
Don MacDonald (re plant sales)  70.00
Gesneriad Research Foundation 67.30
A.G.G.S. (re T.G.S. insurance) 80.56
A.G.G.S. (renewal, library)  18.28
Gesneriad Saintpaulia News renewal 13.66
Civic Garden Centre 148.00


_________
$ 1,046.70


Bank Balance as of December 31st, 1984.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $ 4,228.78


Charles Reeves
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President's Message


My gratitude and deep appreciation to all
who helped with the booth at the Garden Show. We
were successful in getting enough volunteers to
setup and man the booth. I do hope the experience
will now motivate some of our members to take an
active part in other areas of the Society's activities.


Like a 'voice in the storm' we are still crying
out for articles for the Newsletter. Any volunteers?
We need to learn of your successes and your
failures. While doing our editor a great service, you
will also be helping your fellow members.


May I also suggest that, if you have a
subject which you would like discussed or for
which you would like an article written, please to
notify us and we will do our utmost to have it
covered. Ideas are always welcomed and you are
our best source. Help us help you.
Regards,


PROGRAMME


Streptocarpus Slides
by John Beaulieu


Insecticides
by Dr. Beverly Britt


MARCH 10


“Mildred”


From "Gardening Do's & Don'ts" by
Samm Sinclair Baker.
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STREPTOCARPUS – CAPE PRIMROSE


by Jonathan Ford, Rockbottom Farms


Having grown gesneriads under lights for 12
years, and in 1979 graduating to our 1500 sq.ft. air
conditioned greenhouse with benches equipped
with additional fluorescent lighting, we found
Streptocarpus have a staggering potential as a major
new pot plant. The reason for this is that its culture
is very similar to that of the African Violet and
Sinningia (florist Gloxinia). It will flower
continuously under 14 hours of fluorescent light,
and will flower from April to November at a bright
window. Culture and propagation is as easy as that
of the African Violet. It will withstand cooler
temperatures and occasional drought better than the
African Violet.


Streptocarpus contains some of the most
fascinating of African plants. It is a genus of
contrasts. The largest flower could hold the whole
plant of the smallest species, yet the large flower
may be 1 in a 100 on the plant with only a single
leaf, while the small plant may have several leaves.
Many species have been prized since the first was
sent to Kew Gardens by James Bowe over 150
years ago.


The 'NYMPH HYBRIDS' were developed
from seed hybrid "Constant Nymph" by W.C.
Lawrence at John Innes Horticultural Institute in
England. Other named Nymph types were
selections from x-ray mutations developed in
Holland. Flowers are orchid shaped, some fringed;
some almost a fleur-de-lis on long spikes which
develop in continuing succession. Nymph type
plants at a year old can have as many as 100
blossoms in bloom at one time --simply exquisite!


Plants should be grown on the dry side.
They always recover from a drought, but seldom
from a drowning. Never allow them to stand in
water. Cold water will mark the leaves during high
light periods, but there is no problem watering or
spraying overhead when the water is near air
temperature.


The soil must drain well to avoid crown rot.
Any pot plant mix being used for fibrous-rooted
plants will be suitable for Streptocarpus. Successful
plants have been grown in various light mixes
including straight peat moss, 1:1 peat-perlite, Jiffy
Mix and soil-peat-perlite.


Streptocarpus are light feeders. A dilute
water soluble fertilizer such as 100-150ppm of
Peters 20-19-18. Peatlike Special every week is
sufficient. If given enough light, Streptocarpus will
flower with no fertilization at all; however, the
plant will lose its colour. Too much fertilizer will
cause the high salts to creep up the leaf stems until
finally the plant rots off at the soil level. To 1
gallon of water add 1/4 the amount of fertilizer
recommended by the manufacturer and use every
watering, except once a month flush out
accumulated fertilizer with plain water - throwing
away drainings.


Plants can be grown at 60-70°F. Daytime
temperatures should be held under 85°F. When too
hot, the plants will wilt and flowers will collapse
but fortunately they perk up when they get cooler
evening temperatures. Streptocarpus are not
damaged by temperatures as low as 40°F.


Streptocarpus are propagated by leaf
cuttings, by division or by seed. Division is the
simplest method when you only need a few new
plants. Just pull the root ball apart with your hands,
making smaller clumps of the original plant. Repot
the division being careful not to overwater until it
is rooted.


Streptocarpus can be an enjoyable plant to
grow, and the beautiful elongated green leaves and
erect standing blossoms can accent any indoor
garden or table. They also grow well outdoors,
provided they have a shady area to grow in.


********** 
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PLAYBACK
BY 'THE LISTENER'


The north wind doth blow and we shall have
snow,


And what shall poor Robin do then, poor thing?
He'll hide in the barn to keep himself warm


And bide his bead under his wing, poor thing.
—OLD SONG.


That's February for you, but the 10th was a
reasonably pleasant Sunday although cold; it did
however bring out 46 members, all of whom
seemed to enjoy the rotating workshops on
terrariums, Sinningias and African Violets
conducted by Shirley Irvine, Eleanor Elston and
Beverly Britt respectively.


As regards the July AGGS Convention
Monte advised that:


-volunteers are required;
-a source for packet folders at a reasonable price is
required; 
-extra lighting in the show room is needed;
-Anne Hollingworth has designed the cover for the
Convention Booklet;
-we should save small bags and boxes for the sales
tablet 
-Eleanor Elston wishes the members to supply her
with their used small bottle caps;
-the members should tell everyone they know about
the Convention;
-pamphlets have been prepared and are available to
the members for distribution;
-the executive has applied to Wintario and the Dept.
of Tourism to help our Society pay its costs of the
Convention;
-Don MacDonald has suggested the Society hold a
raffle to help defray its costs of hosting the
Convention party.


February's sales table was an improvement
over January's but could use many more donations.


This is a source of income for our Society so be
generous.


********


In
Memory 


of


TOM THOMPSON


It was with deep regret that we learned of
the death of our dear friend and fellow member,
Tom Thompson, on February 28th.


Tom was well known in the area, especially
in horticultural circles, and will be sorely missed
by all who had the privilege of close association
with him.
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At the suggestion of John
Beaulieu we are instituting this
service to assist our members to
trade varieties of gesneriads. A
'phone call to your editor at
259-1224 will enable you to list
your desire.


WANTED
Nautilocalyx picturatus
Nautilocalyx porphyrotrichus
Nautilocalyx forgetii


John Beaulieu
37 Shaw Cr.
Barrie, Ont. IAN 4Z3
(705) 726-7363
or contact at meeting to arrange
trade.


Berikei (Tray Landscape)
Messrs. Takahashi, Nishijima, Mums*, and
Sakamoto: Shizankoi school


Bits & Pieces


Did you know that you can dye white
blossoms? I didn't but read that you place the cut
stems of fresh white flowers in a solution of food
colouring or tempera colours. Allow the stems to
draw up the colour into the blossoms until the
flower has the shading you wish, then remove them
from the dye solution. This could be of interest if
you are into designing and desire a particular shade.


+++++++++


On behalf of the Society, I should like to
thank Marguerite and Peter Favro for the loan of
their typewriter to produce this Newsletter.


++++++++++


If you are into terrariums and dish gardens,
you will be interested to know that there is a
claylike material called Keto peat that is used in
Japanese bonkei to create small hills and
mountains. Unfortunately I understand it is difficult
to locate in North America but, if any of our readers
know of a local source, please let your editor know.
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President's Message


The countdown has started and we are now
only 3 months away from the AGGS Convention. I
urge all our members to register for this event.
Enclosed with this Newsletter are the Schedule and
Registration forms; registrations are now being
accepted and I am hoping the majority of our
members will attend. I guarantee you will enjoy it,
as it is an exciting event and extremely beneficial.
The nominal cost is well worth the benefits.


If you have any questions regarding the
Convention, we will be happy to answer them for
you.


In case you do not receive your Newsletter
in time for the May meeting, PLEASE NOTE that
the May meeting will be held the 1st Sunday, viz.,
May 5th, rather than the regular 2nd Sunday.


I look forward to seeing you at both
meetings.


Regards,


PROGRAMME
 


Soil
Monte Watler


Question Panel
Beverley Britt 
Eleanor Elston 
Shirley Irvine 
Josie Stefaniak
Hal Price, Moderator


APR 14


Preparing & Packing 
Plants for Show 


Betty Tapping
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ALTERNATIVES TO FUNGICIDES & INSECTICIDES
by Dr. Beverley Butt


1. Pasteurize soil.
2. Improve soil drainage to inhibit fungi.
3. Decrease soil compaction by digging and not
walking on soil to inhibit fungi.
4. Rotate crops.
5. Interdigitate Marigolds (inhibit aphids and
eelworms), Rosemary (inhibits carrot rust fly),
nasturtiums, onions, leeks, chives, shallots, basil
and parsley.
6. Separate closely related plants widely, e.g. keep
members of the Deadly Nightshade family apart
(tomatoes, potatoes, tobacco, eggplants and
petunias) and keep members of the pea family
widely separated (peas, beans, sweetpeas, lupins
and alfalfa).
7. Sow plants such as carrots in a windy site as the
carrot rust fly detests wind.
8. Cultivate carrots on dry evenings.
9. Do not cultivate carrots when the leaves are wet
as the resulting odour attracts the carrot rust fly.
10. Sow out of season, e.g. delay sowing carrots
until June as carrot rust flies are only active in June
and early July.
11. Cover plants with netting.
12. Remove maggots by hand.
13. Trap insects such as earwigs in oil filled cans.
14. Kill mealybugs by touching them with
alcohol-soaked cue tips.
15. Kill early stages of powdery mildew by washing
leaves with alcohol.
16. Wash insets. especially aphids, off leaves (e.g.
rose bushes) with high pressure hose.
17. Disbud thrip-infected African Violets for five
months.
18. Place collars around bases of stems to keep out
root maggots such as cabbage root flies.
19. Place a smelly mulch around the bases of plants
to keep root maggots, such as the cabbage root fly,
away.
20. Cover stems affected with stem rot with peat;
keep peat in place with Saran Wrap tied at each end
of stem with twist ties.
21. Immerse plants affected with cyclamen mite in


water at 110 to 115°F for 15 minutes.
22. Sow only seed certified free of disease.
23. Buy only disease free plants from reputable
growers.
24. Sow plant types known to be resistant to
endemic pests, e.g. some but not all tomato types
are resistant to wilts and eel-worms.
25. Kill pupae in the fall by thorough digging of the
ground.
26. Kill host weeds.
27. Burn infected plants.
28. Remove all debris which harbour eggs, maggots
and fungi.
29. Keep a supply of toads, frogs one snakes in the
greenhouse. 
30. Increase the population of predatory insects
such as lady bugs, praying mantis, hover flies,
tachina flies, ichneumon flies and parasitic wasps
through purchase. Keep these insects happy by
laying out food which they like such as Bug Bait.
31. Spray with detergent (Tide), soap (Ivory) or
Safers Insecticidal soap.
32. Raise temperature to inhibit Verticillium Wilt
and lower temperature to inhibit Fusarium Wilt.
33. Keep humidity high for dry-loving pests such as
red spider mite and low for damp loving pests such
as sow bugs and lace wing fly.
34. Remove borers by slitting stems lengthwise,
excising borers and mounding soil over injured
area.


+++++++++++++++
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PLAYBACK
BY 'THE LISTENER'


Sunday, March 10th, was sunny with a
temperature of 44°F and an attendance of 61.


Monte again thanked all who participated in
the Garden Show and advised that enquiries and
memberships were realized as a result.


He stressed that the members should be
wearing their name tags at each meeting and
requested that at the termination of each meeting
the members drop them into the box provided. If
you do not have a name tag, please let Fred Parker
know and one will be made for you.


Monte advised the members that, for the
purpose of the mailing of Newsletters, we have two
listings-- one for paid-up members and the other for
unpaid and, if you do not receive your copy, it is
very possible you have neglected to renew your
membership.


He reminded the members to make use of
our "Trading Post"section; if you want a particular
plant or have plants you no longer wish to maintain,
let your editor know.


Please note that the May meeting will be
held on the 1st Sunday rather than on the regular
2nd Sunday.


Helen Craig from the Garden Club took the
floor for a few minutes to inform the members of
the garden show to be held at the Metro Convention
Centre starting April 17th. She distributed entry
forms to those members wishing to participate in
the open horticultural classes, one of which is for
hanging gesneriads.


The Show and Tell consisted of the
following:


By Monte Watler -
Sinningia macropoda. The unusual thing about this
plant is that the blossoms appear first at the soil line
and then the stem and leaves grow.
Parakohleria.


By Josie Stefaniak -
Aeschynanthus "Fireworks" 
Codonanthe luteola.


Dr. Beverley Britt gave a most informative
and enjoyable presentation on fungicides and
insecticides and their effect on humans and insects.
(Your editor had thought it would be too technical
for her enjoyment but instead she found it
fascinating). Beverley distributed to the members a
nine-page photocopied report pertaining to her
presentation. (Your editor had thought to print it in
serial form but, as so many members did receive a
copy, this seemed superfluous; instead, should
anyone who did not receive a copy wish one, please
contact your editor and she will arrange for your
receipt of same. However, with a view to ecology,
the alternatives presented by Beverley do bear
repeating now that the outdoor growing period will
soon be upon us and these alternatives are listed
elsewhere in this Newsletter.)


John Beaulieu gave a short slide
presentation on Streptocarpus. The slides used were
by courtesy of Johnathan Ford of Rockbottom
Farms, and our thanks to him and to John.
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A GLOSSARY FOR GESNERIAD GROWERS
by Josie Stefaniak


Rare Plant : No one in Toronto has one.


Difficult Plant : A plant that dies before you get home. 


Somewhat Difficult Plant : Plant dies within one week.


Standard Plant : Grows so large you can only keep two growing.


Miniature Plants : For the real plant nut;-- you can grow hundreds under one set
of lights.


Variegated Foliage : Looks as if you splashed Javex on your leaves.


High Humidity : Your windows drip water and your wallpaper peels off, with
funny black spots in the corners.


Medium Humidity : Nothing is dying.


Low Humidity : Brown, dead stubs in pots.


Soil Mix : Anything you grow plants in.


Light Mix : Ingredients which float into your nose and eyes when dry.


Too Moist Soil : Has green growths on top which aren't leaves.


Let Dry Before Watering : Plant looks like cooked green spaghetti.


Inflorescence : What blooming plants are supposed to have on top of green
leaves.


Well Grown Plant : Seen in other homes; never in yours.


Rampant Grower : Any plant that fills a 3" pot in 3 months.


High Light Plant : Requires more light than you usually have.


Everblooming : Even you will eventually see flowers.


Compact Plant : Doesn't crawl through your lights nor wind around your
windows.
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In
   Memory


of


SALLY WEIR


It was with deep regret that we learned
of the death of our dear friend and fellow
member, Sally Weir, on March 21st in
Inverness, Scotland, after a prolonged illness.


Sally was one of the early members of
our Society and was very active in the Club
prior to returning to Scotland.


She will be remembered by her many
friends in our Society.


Please note Editor's change of address 
as noted on Page two.


The sun dial should be chosen according to
the degree of latitude in which the garden is located.
That which fits the garden in a distant city will not
do for yours. The time to set this clock is on June
15th and place it so that the shadow falls on 12:00
o'clock at exactly noon on this date.


PUSSY WILLOW: If you have sprays of Pussy
Willows in the house, they will probably have made
roots in the water. Later in the month plant them
outdoors in a damp spot and they will eventually
form bushes.


Annual Show


“Violets on Time”


TORONTO AFRICAN VIOLET SOCIETY
African Violets, Related Gesneriads 


Plantings and Arrangements


Civic Garden Centre
Edwards Gardens 


777 Lawrence Ave. E 
Don Mills, Ontario


Sunday May 26, 1985 
11 A.M. - 5 P.M.
Admission $1.00


Plant Sales 
Growing Supplies 


Demonstrations


THE OAKVILLE AFRICAN VIOLET SOCIETY


PRESENTS


8TH ANNUAL SHOW


"VIOLET WONDERLAND"


Saturday, April 13 1:30-5:00 PM
Sunday,April 14 12:30-4:00 PM


TRAFALGAR HALL
Corner of Trafalgar Rd. & Dundas


Highway in Oakville


Sales Table, Raffle
Admission$1.00
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President's Message


Sorry to keep plugging this issue but the
Convention 'fever' is rising and our local
registrations are still not up to expectations. Again
I would like to reiterate the importance of
registering for this Convention. Those of us who
have attended other conventions know how exciting
they can be and we would hate to know that you
have missed a great opportunity not only to enjoy
yourself but also to improve your knowledge.


I am hoping that you are growing and
grooming your plants for exhibition. We will need
all the interest we can muster and we will be
expecting at least one entry per member. Should
you have any doubts or fears about exhibiting,
please discuss them with one of the executives.
They will, I am sure, allay any misgivings you may
have.


Best Wishes,


The little brown bulbs went to sleep in the ground, In
their little brown nighties they slept very sound, And


Winter he raged and he roared overhead, 
But never a bulb turned over in bed.


But when Spring came tip-toeing over the lea, 
Her finger on lip, just as still as could be,


The little brown bulbs at the very first tread
All split up their nighties and jumped out of bed.


-(AUTHOR UNKNOWN.)


LAKESHORE AFRICAN VIOLET SOCIETY


ANNUAL SHOW


"VIOLETS ALIVE IN '85"


Saturday, May 18, 1985
11:30 AM - 5:30 PM


SHERWAY GARDENS
(Western end of Mall)


Sales Table
Admission $1.00


PROGRAMME


Preparing & Packing 
Plants for Show 
Betty Tapping
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Those Ruddy Whiteflies


Because I had not brought any new plant
material into my apartment other than a Kohleria
rhizome, the first few times I saw something white
in the air around my reading lamp I simply thought
it was a piece of fluff. I should be so lucky! Instead
I had a colony of Whiteflies. When I finally twigged
to what I had, I discovered them on Columneas
'Sylvia' and 'Maryanne', Nematanthus 'Castanet' and
Aeschynanthus 'Coral Bells'. I was surprised they
had not bothered my Saintpaulia. I grabbed the Raid
can and sprayed the host plants to stun the beasties.
I then placed each plant in individual plastic bags,
sprayed with Raid again and tied the bags. Two days
later I opened the bags and took cuttings of any
stems whose leaves had not been damaged by the
insects, washed each with soapy water and rinsed
well. There, I smugly thought, "you critters are no
more" BUT about one week later I saw one flying in
the area of the shelf on which I had the newly potted
cuttings. Out came the Raid can and I sprayed the
general area with all the vigour of my Irish
disposition. I went around flipping the stems of my
trailing gesneriads (disturbing the leaves makes the
Whiteflies fly) but fortunately didn't see anymore.


Then about a week beyond the second vision
I lifted the lid of my propagating box in which I
house some Sinningias, a Koellikeria erinodes and
a Kohleria and out flew one Whitefly. Once again I
took into my hot little hands the can of Raid and
sprayed the area around the shelf and also sprayed
the lid of the propagating box.


That was over two weeks ago and I am still
lifting growing material with bated breath and a
prayer!


Ron Myhr wrote in the September/ October
1978 Newsletter of his White-fly infestation and the
following are portions of his article:
"Things got so bad that I had to hold my breath
when watering my plants, to keep from choking on
the hordes of the beasties disturbed by my aquatic
ministrations. Undersides of leaves fairly crawled
with little larvae, and new growth came up twisted.


They seemed particularly to savour the flower buds
of miniature Sinningias.


Malathion had little effect. Soap in water
got the plants clean, but seemed not to bother the
bugs. Chemicals such as Ortho-Systox and Cygon
did in some of the brutes, but I was too much the
slackard to have much effect. I'd spray once, then
leave it. The White Menace would be back in full
force within 2 to 3 weeks.


A new poison called Orthene seems to do
the trick. Of course, it helps a whole lot to spray
every week for a month."


*****


HONOURARY MEMBER


In appreciation for his many efforts on our
Society's behalf, the Executive elected to have
BUD TAPPING made an Honourary Member of
the Toronto Gesneriad Society.


In Memory of


JOHN TROPS


It was with deep regret that we learned in
April of the death of our fellow member, John
Trops, on January 28 .th


John was a relatively new member, quiet
and unassuming but extremely enthused. John and
his enthusiasm will be much missed.
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PLAYBACK
BY 'THE LISTENER'


Sunday, April 14th meeting had an
attendance of 61.


Monte advised that to date only 25 had
registered for the Convention, 2 of which were
Canadians, and urged the members to register early
rather than delaying till the deadline of June 14th.


He again reminded the members that
contributions of plants for the sales table would be
required and requested that they start propagating.
He pointed out that cuttings would be more
appropriate and easier for those travellers using
public transportation, and expressed the hope that
there will be available new plant material for the
enthusiasts.


The members were advised that Eleanor
Elston still requires more bottle caps and tops.


Monte gave a presentation on various soil
mixtures including -


1. Nature's Way Formula created by Lucile
Rainsberger and published in the Gesneriad
Saintpaulia News January/February 1966;


2. Fisher's Formula (Monte found this formula too
heavy for his purposes so he lightened it by adding
more vermiculite and/or perlite);


3. Cornell Formulas for soilless mediums;


4. Other soilless mixes;


5. Lazy Gardener's Formula by Monte Watler and it
is given hereunder:


A 1 lb. coffee container is used as a
measure.
3 parts ready-mixed African Violet soil or
other tropical plant soil 
2 parts vermiculite (coarse)
2 parts perlite (medium)


1 part charcoal(horticultural)
2 tbsp. Dolomite lime
1/2 cup superphosphate
2 quarts hot water


Mix well by placing dry ingredients in a
double plastic bag and shaking until all ingredients
are evenly mixed. Transfer to a plastic pail and
moisten with the hot water by using a watering can
equipped with a fine spray nozzle.


Cover and let stand for a few hours. A few
drops of Cygon 2E may be added to the water.


Note: By using reputably prepared soils you avoid
having to sterilize the soil. Cygon 2E is added as an
extra precaution against insects.


Show and Tell consisted of the following:


By Monte Watler-
Sinningia macropoda
Kohleria "Strawberry Fields" 
Nematanthus "Tropicana"


By Josie Stefaniak-
Columnea "Stavenger"
Columnea "Toronto 1985" (Huge!) 
Columnea "Campus Queen" 
Aeschynanthus "Holiday Bells" 
Streptocarpus saxorum 
Codonanthe digna
Columnea species (almost succulent)
Nematanthus "Freckles" 
Streptocarpus, compact by B. Schwartz that Josie
bought at 1984 Convention.


By Shirley Irvine-
Sinningia "Lavender Queen" 
Micro-mini Saintpaulia that looked like "Itty Bitty".
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DESIGN DIVISION


Have you studied the Artistic Division for
the Convention? I did and was at a loss to know
what constituted a 'Staymobile'. After some
considerable research I have determined the
following and hope it will be of some assistance to
you if you are intending to participate in the design
section.


Encyclopedia of Judging (Hamel) reads:


A design to which has been added an
extension which actually moves or has
attachments which move. In other words it
is a stabile arrangement with a mobile
included which increases the interest. The
mobile may be actually attached to the
stabile's base or it may hang from the
ceiling above or the wall or niche behind
the stabile, but it must join the stabile in
forming a related and rhythmical unit.


Julia Clements' Gift Book of Flower
Arranging reads:


We have already seen a few mobile exhibits
in our shows and almost certainly we shall
have stabiles (stable mobiles) Whereas a
hanging mobile is composed of various
objects so grouped that they have the
quality of movement, in fact, the actual
mobile often moves with the slightest stir in
the air; while a stabile is a combination of
line and mass to make a non-moving
composition, although it appears as though
it would move.


An excellent local arranger has given me the
following definitions:


Stamobile - Stationary but part of design
moves.
Stabile - Only gives the impression of
moving.
Mobile - Whole design moves.


This stabile illustrates both linear rhythm
and mass. It has the effect of movement yet is
stable. (From Julia Clements' Book)
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Bits & Pieces


The picture of the Praying Mantis I used in our October 1984 Newsletter did not photostat. I have
since come across the following drawing and hope it allows for a clear picture. The main reason for devoting
space again to this predator is to enable you to recognize its egg case so you do not destroy any you may
chance upon.


The excerpts come from an advertisement by World Garden Products of Norwalk, Conn. in the
Home Garden publication of January 1971; at that time one Mantis egg case was priced at $1 and it was
noted that the eggs hatch in mid-June.


This remarkable Praying Mantis eliminates
destructive insects and the need for dangerous
insecticides. Actual size ranges from 3"-5". The
mighty Mantis devours thousands of times it's own
weight in harmful
insects such as aphids,
tomato worms, lace
bugs, caterpillars,
borers, mites, maggots,
flies, ants.


PLAYBACK (contd.)
By Marilyn Westell
Aeschynanthus specie, unidentified from Allan
Gardens. Hans Wiehler took cuttings home in order
to try and have the plant identified, but has not been
heard from in this regard.


*****


THE MIRACLE
MANTIS


EGG CASE!
Made by nature to
plant like a seed
around your property.
About the size of a
golf ball, it is
jam-packed with
hundreds of Mantis
eggs.


SHARED ACCOMMODATION


A lady from San Mateo wishes to share
accommodation at the Constellation with a female
member during the July Convention. If you are
interested, please contact Richard Moore for
particulars. His address and telephone number are
on Page 2 of this Newsletter.
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President's Message


I late to be negative but honestly when it
comes to this subject I don't know how to be
positive. How would you like receiving a one-page
bulletin instead of a newsletter? Of course you
would not but we are rapidly approaching that
position and, unless the members make some
contribution to the newsletter, we will have no
alternative but to cut down on the publication.
While we greatly appreciate the time and effort our
Editor puts into producing the newsletter, we
should not be expecting her to spend hours and days
gleaning for articles.


Her sources are being exhausted and she
needs help.


During the spring everyone will be full of
zip and enthusiasm and most of you will probably
be working in the garden, but, as the days of
summer wear on and as you find yourself lazing
with a drink in the summer shade, you may consider
taking along your writing material and submit some
articles for the September issue.


This is our last issue until September and, as
the summer holidays approach, I would like to wish
you a very nice summer and look forward to seeing
you at the Convention.


One last appeal for exhibitors and plants for
the sales table; please participate. Make it a
convention to remember and for all the right
reasons.


Best wishes,


PROGRAMME 
LAST MINUTE ARRANGEMENTS FOR SHOW.


Bring your plants you want help with.
Bring the white sheets you are loaning the Club.


JUNE 9


He has no yard behind his house,
No garden green to till,


And so he works the hothouse plan 
Upon his window sill.


-OLD SONG
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YOU DO HAVE A SHOW PLANT!!
Points


Gesneriads in Bloom


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 40


  Condition .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 35


  Quantity of bloom. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  25


New Cultivar, Hybrid or Species


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Desirability of plant . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Quantity of bloom . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


  Condition .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


  Distinctiveness . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


  Educational labelling . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 5


Growing Material - Artistic Division


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 30


  Relation to container . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


  Artistic design . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


  Distinction . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


  Condition .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


Lesser Known Gesneriads


  Botanical interest . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 40


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 30


  Condition .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


  Educational labelling . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


Collection of Gesneriads of One Genus


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 35


  Condition .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Variety . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Unity of presentation . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


The Arts


  Portraying the essential


  quality of gesneriads . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 40


  Composition or design .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Technical skill and


  presentation . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


  Distinction . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


The above is the scale of points used for
judging and, although you can do very little at this
late date re cultural perfection(evidence of
sufficient light, proper temperature and humidity
and adequate feeding and watering during the entire
growth period of the plant), you can do a great deal
towards improving the condition of the plant simply
by grooming:-Remove spent blooms, damaged
foliage, stubs of old flower stems and extra shoots
which spoil the symmetry; change the size of pot if
not in proportion to size of plant and be sure pot is
clean. Remember and utilize hints that have been
give you at our various meetings. 


Points


Gesneriads Grown for Foliage


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 40


  Ornamental value . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 35


  Condition . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


Arrangement - Cut Material


  Artistic design . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 30


  Colour . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Distinction . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


  Suitability . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


  Condition . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


Terrariums


 Design Concept


   Relation to container . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


   Placement of material . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


   Colour .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


   Scale . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


 Suitability


   Plant material . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


   Accessories .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 5


 Condition 


   Plant material . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20


   Container . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 5


   Cultural perfection . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10


Commercial Exhibit


  Cultural perfection .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 35


  Design and arrangement . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Variety, rarity, or new


   introductions .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 25


  Distinction . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 15


Does that Kohleria or Koellikeria look
straggly because it is leaning over the pot? remove
the plant from the pot, turn the root ball up the side
of the plant, which will allow you to lower the plant
into the pot; if necessary, squeeze the root ball to
one side of the pot so the plant can be centred and
fill in the other side with soil. Does that Episcia
have a lot of straggly stolons? then remove them
and have the pot be in proportion to the  size of the
plant, i.e., the pot should be about 1/3 the diameter
of the plant. Does your Streptocarpus have brown
edges on the leaves? It is permissible to trim such
plants as long as care is taken to ensure that the
trimming is neatly done and not too obvious.
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YOU DO HAVE A SHOW PLANT!! (contd.)
Some caution is required to transport the


plants to the show. A long florist box is ideal, using
soft plastic cleaning bags for nestling the plants, or
any other boxes that will comfortably accommodate
the diameter of the plant. If you have no soft plastic,
scotchtape a slightly bigger empty pot in the box
and sit your planted pot in the empty one.


To transport your hanging plants you can
use an old broom handle and secure it by rolling up
your back windows and hanging your plants on the
rod.


There are a number of ingenious methods
growers use but the ones given here will at least aid
the new grower in transporting his plants safely to
the show.


PLAYBACK
BY 'THE LISTENER'


There were 38 in attendance at the May 5th
meeting. As our President, Monte Watler, was
unable to attend, Betty Tapping chaired the
meeting.


Betty requested that the members loan the
Society for use during the Convention any size
plain white sheets to cover the display tables as the
Hotel's charge would be $5 per sheet. Remember to
put your name on a corner of your sheet(s) and
kindly bring to the June meeting.


She also requested cuttings for the sales
table and table favours of any unusual or lesser
known plant material in the gesneriad family.


On motion duly moved and seconded it was
agreed that our Society donate $100 to AGGS for
award purposes, $15 of which should be designated
as a special award for the best Columnea "Toronto
'85".


As your plants will probably not be watered
during the Show, make sure you water them well
before you bring them out and make sure your
pot(s) is clean.


Remember you do not have to be a member
of AGGS to attend or enter plants in the
Convention but you do require a membership in


AGGS if you wish to attend the lectures.
Betty clarified for the members the


Convention Flower Show Schedule and
demonstrated means of tidying up plants for show
and ways of transporting them.


A point she made about Sinningia
"Tinkerbells" bears repeating and should be kept in
mind for future growing -- Pinch top 2 tiny leaves
from centre and this will branch into 2 pieces, and
you can start pinching when the plant is 2-1/2" tall.


*****


Woods for Coffins
 


Married folks should be buried in
coffins made from pear trees; 


Chronologists - date trees;
Bricklayers and Masons - lime trees; 


Fighters - boxwood; 
School teachers - birch; 
Church wardens - elders;


Cowards - trembling aspen; 
Sailors - oak;


Misers - chestnuts;
Old maids - pine;


Politicians - slippery elm;
Beau Brummels - dogwood;


Beachcombers - beech;
The Military - lancewood;
Dairy maids - butternut;


Dandies - spruce;
Fishermen - basswood;


Poets - laurel;
Jockeys - horse chestnut; 
Shoemakers - sumac trees;
Blacksmiths - ironwood;


Lovers - tulip tree;
Gardeners - rosewood;
Carpenters - planetrees;


Old Soaks - cherry;
Movie Stars - popular. 
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There was a little robin, whose head was always bobbin', Who
remarked as he gobbled up a worm;


"l have eaten all his brothers and ninety-seven others,
But, Golly! how they tickle when they squirm!"
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President's Message


†Wasn't That A Par--' er convention. YES
IT WAS and deep appreciation to all who were
involved and made it such a success.


Indeed we should be proud -everything was
well organized and, while there were some minor
hitches, there was nothing serious enough to mar
the excellence.


It was a great pleasure for the Chapter to
host the convention, and those of you who took the
opportunity to meet our neighbours from across the
border could not but help having a feeling of great
camaraderie with our fellow growers.


My one regret is that we could have done so
much more had we thought of it. 


I am certain that most of you have had ideas
of how things could have been improved but c'est la
vie! In spite of it all and from all the comments we
have received, it seems we did a BANG UP job. We
are happy, we are proud and we are looking forward
to Denver next year.


Do hope you had a nice summer and, as the
Club starts another season, we hope everyone is
primed to undertake and forge ahead with the
upcoming challenges.


Best Wishes,


PROGRAMME 
SLIDES OF -


1985 AGGS Convention 
1985 AVSC Convention 


By John Beaulieu


Sept 8


OPEN HOUSE


Oct 6
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Hospitality Chairman's Comments
BY Josie Stefaniak


Roaring around in all directions was an
exhilarating experience, however, I felt frustrated
about attending to the Chapter reception and at the
same time wanting to make flower show entries and
also visit the plant sales room. Most of the local
Chapter members were involved in one
responsibility or another such that they could not
attend the reception and/or couldn't be present to
enter plants and/or visit the plant sales area.


Provision should be made for local members
to enter plants in the flower show so as to avoid
conflict with other duties and responsibilities they
must attend to.


It would have been nice for workers and
directors to have the opportunity to get to the
salesroom before the general public. And perhaps
the plant sales should be limited to say five plants
per customer. I never got a chance to purchase any
of the real 'goodies' or the 'rarities'.


The lavish Chapter reception was our
choice; however, I feel now that the reception need
not be extravagant. I wonder if a chapter-sponsored
punch party preceding the banquet might not be just
as effective. And/or a social hour following the
banquet where people could engage in casual
conversation and ask questions about the host city
might be acceptable.


The hospitality committee should plan to
provide refreshments for workers in the flower
show room and those working in the plant sales


room especially water!)


We worked some of our hospitality workers
at the registration table and considered the table for
purpose of providing information as well as
handling the registration function. At the table we
provided a wide variety of brochures, maps and
pamphlets covering local attractions and events. We
manned the table at all times and felt that it was an
important focal point of the convention. If we were
doing it again, we would open the
registration/information table a day earlier than we
did. First impressions are most important so that
this table provides opportunity for the host chapter
to make visitors feel welcome and glad that they
c a m e  t o  t h e  c o n v e n t i o n .  T h e
registration/information table should be open two
days prior to the official opening of the convention.
It seemed that a large number of visitors arrived
quite early and could have benefited from visitor
information at time of arrival. Opening earlier
would also avoid the rush that occurred on
Wednesday.


I felt that it was an excellent idea to have the
oversize ribbon for the host chapter members so
that they could be easily identified by visitors for
purpose of providing information.


I think one of the better things we did was to
rent a room close to the convention activity area (a
parlour room) where chapter member workers could
hold materials and visit for rest and relaxation. As
it turned out, we found it possibly even more
valuable as a place where we could send visitors
who were alone and/or seemed at 'loose ends'.
Chapter members donated food and beverages for
the room. The room was also used as a meeting
room such as for the chapter editors' meeting. There
were people in the room almost all of the time
lending to casual conversation and at one time we
even had a lecture on Strep propagation.
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Arranging the head table was a headache for
the hospitality committee. Since we didn't know
many of the people invited to sit at the head table,
we were not much help to Mr. Crisafulli. I would
suggest that the invitations should be made as soon
as registrations are in.


Handling the meal tickets was confusing.
No one seemed to want them. Should there have
been a head count? I felt that the National
Convention people should have had more
responsibility in this regard.


I would have liked more combined meetings
of all committees, some far in advance of the
convention, so that everyone could have a good
understanding of each others duties and
responsibilities and so that members could share
ideas about plans, materials, accommodations,
items, etc., etc.


I felt that we had too much last-minute work
to do. Preparing signs, labelling, completing
packets, etc. should be done well in advance.


The holding room for plants, boxes, etc.
(this is a room different from the hospitality room)
should have been rented two days earlier. Some of
us ended up sleeping with humongous plants!


I would have liked for the convention to
have been held in the downtown district more
convenient to the shopping area for visitors.


Because of the large number of table
favours and the large attendance (165 to 200 at each
meal) we needed eight workers at least 1/2 hour
prior to meals to distribute the favours and then
later to gather the leftovers after the meals.


Raffle numbers should have been prepared
well in advance of each meal. Raffled prizes were
awarded on the basis of numbers drawn from a
bowl. Winning numbers were determined by
members' registration number which was printed on
their badges.


I offer special congratulations to Eleanor
and Inez for the excellent convention packet and for
the outstanding table favours. Fantastic!


Some of the people who went on the tours
should have had wheelchairs (only one or two,
possibly three). This need should have been
determined beforehand and arrangements made.


I should have had a meeting of my
committee prior to the convention and assigned
specific jobs to specific people.


*****


PLEASE NOTE


The date of out Open House is October 6, 1985
-- one week earlier than our regular meeting date.
Display plants will be appreciated.


Kindly donate generously to the sales table so we
may begin to reimburse our coffers.
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BOUQUETS


Did you know Toronto has a 4:00 AM
newscast? Room with Eleanor at a convention
when she is in charge of table favours and you will
acquire such annoying knowledge from first hand
experience. Add the resulting sleepless nights to:


- two previous weeks of typing meal
tickets and name tags, stuffing of packets
and shopping bags and climbing over the
many boxes involved;
- preparing and packing plants and
cuttings for sales table;
- the frustration of not having time to
determine if your design entries are going to
work;
- a verbal harangue with the young
couple running the boat tour.


and you leave for Wales gritting your teeth. Your
jaws are still sore on your return, but then you are
passed for insertion in this Newsletter. The
following thank you excerpts received by Shirley,
Marion, Josie and Monte and as you read them you
realize you are smiling and that it really was
worthwhile.


"Just a note to tell you how much we all
enjoyed the convention. The telephones are
ringing off the hook here and this rates as
another 'best ever'. Your organization and
hospitality are unsurpassed. Please say
'thank you' to each member for me.
Best,


Michael Riley"


"You really outdid yourselves and we had a
terrific time. Thank you - we will not forget
it!


Michael Riley"


"Thank you so much for a terrific time in
Toronto. You should be very proud of such
a nice group of people and all so competent.


Michael Riley". 


"All of you were so warm and friendly and
hospitable. Yours is a hard act to follow.


Emma Lahr"


"We enjoyed the convention thanks to all
you hard-working people. 


Genelle Armstrong"


"The AGGS Convention was absolutely
fabulous.


Jack Pardo"


"Thanks to all for such an enjoyable
convention. Everyone I met was warm,
friendly and so enthusiastic.


Lois Russell"


"Tell everyone we enjoyed ourselves
enormously and those of us who worked on
conventions in the past know just what you
went through and appreciate everything you
did. Thanks for all the nice work you did to
make us feel so welcome.


Renee White"


"You are to be congratulated. The
convention was first rate. What more could
you all have hoped for. Everything turned
out beautifully.


Beryl Wood"
"The choice of the Saturday night dinner
was great. A most delightful atmosphere and
dinner.


Lee Linett"


"You don't often see Americans with tears in
their eyes for something nice and
unexpected as the Thursday evening 'Happy
Birthday'. I can tell you that there were a few
people with lumps in their throats and
dust-specks in their eyes. We'll not forget, so
let me say thank you. It's nice to have good
neighbours and one h--- of a great A.G.G.S.
Chapter.


Lee Linett"
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"For A.G.G.S. I'd like to express our thanks
and 'well-dones' for a terrific convention.
What truly counts is the welcome we all felt
as soon as we arrived at the hotel and the
warmth that will carry over to next year
when we expect to see our Toronto friends.


Lee Linett"


"On behalf of the Officers and Directors of AGGS
I wish to formally thank the members of your
Chapter for the superb way that you planned and
carried out all the many activities involved in
having a national convention in your beautiful city
of Toronto, Canada.


It was the largest so far and seemed to be so well
organized. The programs were excellent as the
attendance of almost standing room only
represented this.


The hospitality and reception has been unexcelled.
To think that you would create the American flag
on the cake and include the sparklers as well! The
registration went so smoothly and the moments in
the hospitality room provided time for some
additional conversation. Also the food was
delicious.


There is so much to see and do in Canada that I was
happy that I had an additional week to spend in
Toronto and Ottawa as well as another trip to
Niagara Falls.


Please keep all your enthusiasm and interest and
bring as many members as possible to next year's
convention in Denver.


Please express our gratitude to all the individual
chairmen and committee members. 
Sincerely yours,


Ann Marie Clyatt"
 Corresponding Secretary


*****


Show Chairman's
Report


By Betty Tapping


SHOW STATISTICS:
Horticulture Entries .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 247
Artistic .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 48
The Arts . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 54
Commercial Exhibits. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3
Educational Exhibits. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3


What can I say except THANK YOU ALL;
so many contributed to the success of the show in so
many ways -- from lending sheets, lending a hand in
setting up, entries, placement, security, cleanup and
so on; even to sleeping with plants, as Marion and
Shirley had to.


All those horticulture and artistic entries
along with the beautiful education and commercial
exhibits made the showroom and, thanks to Gordon
Wick, the outside area -- a real joy to behold. A
show chairman's dream.


The awards list will likely appear in the next
issue of the 'Gloxinian' but I'd like to congratulate
Beverley Britt on receiving the award for Best Plant
in Show with Kohleria "Strawberry Fields".


Even some of the hitches turned to good. I've
received two thank you notes from people who
arrived late but still got a sneak viewing while the
dismantling was in progress and went home with
nice show plants in their possession.


******
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President's Message


They tell us that our postal service is one of
the most efficient in the world; don't you believe it
Efficiency is a word that seems to elude anyone
connected with the postal service. These may seem
like harsh words but how is one expected to react
when we have to tolerate such poor service.


You have not been receiving your
newsletters on time and I know the natural reaction
is to blame it on the editor or yours truly, but we try
our best and the newsletter is usually posted with
enough lead time to reach you before the meeting
but it never fails, it is always late. We will try to get
it in the mail a few days earlier and we are hoping
that will solve the problem.


I trust you are all going to make an effort to
support the Open House. Bring plants or any other
articles you may be able to donate to the sales table,
and please don't forget the refreshments. Try to
arrive as soon after mid-day as possible as we will
need your help in setting up the show.


Regards,


PROGRAMME


OPEN HOUSE


Oct 6


STREPTOCARPUS
By Norman Quillman


Nov 10


In all places, and all seasons,
Flowers expand their light and soul-like wings,
Teaching us, by most persuasive reasons
How akin they are to human things.


—LONGFELLOW.


PLEASE NOTE


The date for our Open House is October 6, 1985
– one week earlier than our regular meeting date.
Display plants will be appreciated.


Kindly donate generously to the sales table as
well as to the refreshment table.
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CONVENTION REPORT
By Shirley Irvine


Following the convention a letter requesting
comments (good & bad) was sent to 41 participants.
This was accompanied by a stamped, addressed
envelope. Unfortunately only 14 people took the
time to return our request.


From these letters it would appear that
overall Toronto ran an organized, interesting and
successful convention. There were no complaints
about the hotel --location, rooms, staff or food. One
person replied "Best yet".


The most praised department was the
registration desk which it was felt was well
organized and efficient; the pre-registration day
helped alleviate congestion. The packets received
were praised for their contents, both information
and gift wise.


Our lobby education display was tabled as
"excellent".


Thursday night's reception will not be
forgotten for the Birthday Cake --the Americans
appreciated our remembrance of their national
holiday in such a unique fashion – it did add a touch
of pizzaz didn't it!


The Americans were also impressed with
the quality and quantity of the Canadian Chapter's
display in the flower show. To quote Laura "The
flower show was sensational --you grow beautiful
plants. I'm thankful I did not miss this convention
and to have had the opportunity to meet such
gracious and generous people". There were
favourable comments also about the way Toronto


organized the setup and the number of willing
workers for placement.


On the negative side regarding the flower
show it was hoped in the future there could be some
way to hasten the inspection prior to placement.


The lectures were deemed to be informative,
interesting and entertaining.


High praise was given to the judging school,
and the critique section was considered excellent.


The sales room was thought to have been
run efficiently and well organized. One suggestion
was more containers, i.e, small box lids for
gathering of selections would have been
appreciated. In addition the timing and advertising
to the general public for purchasing seemed to be a
bit confused. This should be considered by future
convention committees.


The time and length of the hybridizers'
meeting could have been improved. It was
scheduled when Toronto workers were at other
duties and they missed the opportunity to listen or
contribute what is upcoming in the gesneriad
development.


It seems people enjoyed our outings both
Thursday and Saturday evening. The complaint
regarding Saturday was that the small tables at Ed's
Warehouse did not fit in with the Convention's
overall design of getting people from varying
regions together and hence making new friends.
Ontario Place was felt to be interesting but couriers
for organizing ‘where to go and what to see’ should
have been provided. The same complaint about the
boat trip -- music instead of what you were viewing.


The one complaint that appeared repeatedly
was the dislike of 'buffets'. 
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P LAYBACK
By 'THE LISTENER'


There were only 31 in attendance at the
September 8th meeting. Was it because there was
such a late receipt of the Newsletter? Your editor
presented it to our downtown printer on Friday
August 30; Monte picked it up the following day
and physically did the mailing on Sunday,
September 1. I met an TGS member at another
plant meeting on September 13 and she said "I'll see
you Sunday". It took a few seconds to determine
she meant the TGS meeting which had already been
held on its regular second Sunday of the month (i.e.
September 8), but, because she received her
newsletter on September 11, she was under the
impression the meeting was scheduled for
September 15. Unfortunately Monte and your editor
have no control over our (efficient ?????????)
postal service, so please bear in mind that the
meetings take place the 2nd Sunday unless
otherwise noted in the previous month's newsletter.


Monte thanked the members for their efforts
re the convention and pointed out that it was
sponsored by AGGS, under whose rules and
regulations we exist as a charter chapter; we were
simply hosting it for this particular year.


He advised that AGGS has a new President,
viz., Michael Riley, a young, innovative man; that
Eleanor Elston will act as liaison officer between
Michael and the Toronto chapter; Monte, himself,
is now a Director of AGGS.


There is being offered a special 3 year
membership in AGGS for $25.00 US rather than
the regular $30.00 US Our Chapter has recently
been in the habit of absorbing the cost of exchange
and postage in regards to local membership in
AGGS and it is hoped that the Toronto society will
be able to offer this same assistance for 1986.


We are unable to locate our beige-coloured
sheets we purchased a few years ago for covering
tables at our shows. If you were kind enough to take


temporary possession or know who did, would you
please let Monte know.


A Mrs. Lupier at 447-7689 is offering for
sale a light stand and timer for $250.00; the original
price was $390.00.


********


CONVENTION REPORT Contd.


People evidently like to be together and have table
service. From the organizers' point of view it
provided selection and quantity to suit individual
taste - including special diets. It is also less
expensive. One thing that soothed the dislike of
'long lineups' was the delight at the discovery of
such a variety and excellence of table favours.


One of Toronto's successful innovations was
the renting of a hospitality room. Here local
members who did not stay at the hotel could bring
plants, contact other members and enjoy the
friendship and information that emanated from the
meeting place.


The last suggestion for future convention
committees; it seems everyone does not have a
photographic memory, and, when you recognize a
face, would like to be able to recall the name and
chapter of that person. Could name tags be larger
and include the home chapter for dimming eyes
such as mine?


Once again, Toronto, you did a fantastic job
of accepting and completing your responsibilities 
which will make the Toronto Chapter's AGGS
convention memory one of complete success.


******
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If you wish to trade varieties of
gesneriads, contact your editor at
259-1224 and she will list your
'wantings'.


wanted:


Sinningia concinna


Contact
Norman Quillman 
55 Elmfield Cr. 
Agincourt
292-4968


Pearcea hypocyrtiflora


Contact
Eleanor Elston 
Apt.18
4 Superior Ave., 
Toronto
255-1544


Sinningia White Sprite
(Four in bloom)


Contact
Inez Wolfe
Apt. 207
2 Royal York Rd. 
Toronto
259-1224


Bits & Pieces


Would anyone knowing the whereabouts of the
Society's beige coloured sheets, please contact
Monte Watler at 233-6664.


***********


In a 30 year old publication on how to make
cut flowers last, I was surprised to find a section on
African Violets. It advises that you should cut only
newly opened flowers which will last a week,
whereas those that have been opened for several
days soon fade. Recut stems under water and
condition overnight in warm water. 


To keep African Violets from shattering the
following means is given: 


"Cut off the flowers and, with the faces down on
waxed paper, carefully brush the back of each petal
where it touches the calyx with eggwhite and water
-- about half and half. The eggwhite should not be
beaten but just mixed with the water by stirring.


The eggwhite can be applied with a little
cotton on a toothpick or a tiny brush; a cleaned
nail-polish brush will do. In a short time the
blossoms will be dry and there is no need to worry
about petals falling off. Exhibitors must ensure that
the eggwhite does not show, and of course it would
not be applied to flowers in specimen classes."


*************
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Bonkei (Tray Landscape)
Messrs. Takahashi, Nishijima, Morose, 
and Sakamoto; Shizankai-school


You may recall that in the March
publication I told you about keto used in Japanese
bonkei. I recently came across a book titled 'Bonkei:
Tray Landscapes' by Jozan Hirota and for those of
us interested I quote and note the following:


Keto is a kind of peat; generally the
vegetable matter of which it is composed has grown
in or near marshland and after dying has lain in the
soil for a long time. Keto is first dried, when it is
light brown, and then, after being mixed with water
and kneaded, becomes as malleable as light clay
and dark in colour.


It was not until late in the 19th century that
the bonkei master, Chisen Izumi, first made use of
the ordinary kind of peat called keto or keto-tsuchi.
(It is also known in Japan as deitan and sotan). He
discovered how to mold keto with a spatula to
create mountains, rocks and fields.


It is most important that this peat should be
composed of the humus of the marsh reed; this has
no odour and is generally found at a depth of about
6 feet below ground. Formerly marshland, the
ground has gradually dried, while the keto it
contains has turned dark brown in colour and very
light in weight. It has the peculiar property of
becoming as malleable as clay when hot water is
poured over it.


Once it has been molded by the spatula, it
retains its shape indefinitely. However, the addition
of a little more hot water will render it malleable
again and increase both its sheen and its elasticity.
It may thus be used over and over again.
Furthermore, the dampened keto may be preserved
in a jar where it is protected from both air and
insects. It is thus one of the most economical and
use ful materials available to the bonkei artist.


Peat is found all over the world, but its
quality varies depending on the nature of the humus
of which it is composed, the climatic conditions of
the region, the soil in which it is found, and so on.
Not all peat is adaptable for use in bonkei.
However, if the reader experiments a bit with the
peat that is available at nearby florists and
nurseries, he will probably discover one or more
varieties with the particular qualities that bonkei
demands.


Type of reeds from
which keto is ultimately
obtained.
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President's Message


I am glad to report that our Open House was
a success, and I thank all for doing a magnificent
job on the mini show. Our members were very
generous in their contributions for the sales table,
which, of course, made it a financial success. Those
who participated did a fine job and are to be
commended.


It is that time of the year again when we
must renew our memberships. You will find an
enrolment form in this Newsletter. Please submit it
right away as we are anxious to bring our
membership list up to date. Due to the high cost of
postage, etc., the last Newsletter you will receive, if
you have not renewed, will be January's issue.


I do hope you will all renew your
membership and that we will see more participation
in the Club during the coming year.


Best Wishes,


PROGRAMME


STREPTOCARPUS
By Norman Quillman


November 10


CHRISTMAS SOCIAL


December 8


The following was kindly submitted by Marguerite
Favro:


Of all the punctuation folks
I like the comma best,
For when I'm getting out of breath 
He let’s me take a rest!
The period’s a busy man,
A reading traffic cop;
He blocks the helter-skelter words 
And brings them to a stop. 
Quotation marks are curious
When folks to talk begin,
You'll always find these little marks
Are busy listening in.


**********
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STREPTOCARPUS


The following are excerpts from a 1957 publication by Harold E. Moore, Jr.


A host of beautiful hybrids in many colours has
made Streptocarpus one of the favoured
gesneriads.


The more generally grown species and
hybrids are usually raised from seed. If seed is
sown in the early spring, blooming plants are
produced by late autumn or early winter. Seed is
very fine, there being estimated 1,800,000 to the
ounce. Old plants need frequent repotting because
of the large fibrous root system. Some plants form
offsets, which can be separated. All species are
easily propagated from leaf-cuttings obtained by
nicking the mid-rib in one or two places and
setting the leaf in moist sand or potting mixture.


Streptocarpus is principally an African
genus; a few species occur in Madagascar, Siam
and Burma. Two distinct groups are recognized,
requiring somewhat different treatment. Some
species of tropical Africa, such as  S. kirkii,
develop erect leafy stems and are most satisfactory
when grown in a warm humid place. They
represent a distinct subdivision known as
subgenus Streptocarpella. The more commonly
seen species belong to the subgenus


Streptocarpus. They are herbs without evident
stems found in cool moist, wooded mountain
gorges in the more temperate parts of South
Africa. There they usually inhabit the crevices and
shadows of rocks or are sometimes found in
humus on the branches of trees. These 'stemless'
species fall into two major groups. One consists of
slow-growing species such as S. dunnii, S. grandis
and S. wendlandli, which may take 15 to 18
months to mature a tall, many-flowered
inflorescence. One or rarely both cotyledons form
into large blades; no other leaves develop. Such
species flower only once and then die. The stock
must therefore be propagated anew by saving seed
or by making leaf-cuttings.


The second group contains perennia
species such as S. rexii. These develop compact
rosettes of leaves in addition to the enlarged
cotyledons. From each leaf-axil a one-or
two-flowered peduncle arises. Flowering plants
mature from seed in four to nine months;
therefore, they are often treated as annuals. This
type has been much used in hybridization.
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STREPTOCARPUS REXII has a history of
more than a century and a quarter in our
greenhouses. It was the first species to enter
cultivation and that on which Lindley founded the
genus. Seed collected by Bowie on the lands of
George Rex at Knysna in South Africa was sent to
England in 1818. For nearly 30 years it was the
only species grown. In 1855 additional species
began to appear in collections and in 1859 the first
of a series of hybrids involving S. Rexii as one
parent appeared. The compact habit and small
leaves have been embellished by the addition of a
variety of colours and forms in the flowers,
derived from other species, to give us the more
common Streptocarpus x hybridus.


Streptocarpus Rexii is a species with a
rosette of basal, ovate-oblong, scalloped and
embossed, hairy leaves 4-10" long, 1-4" wide.
Peduncles 6-8" high arise from the leaf-axils and
bear 1, 2 or rarely 3 nodding funnel-shaped
flowers 1 ½ -2" long. A hairy calyx is composed
of very slender lobes 1/8" long. The finely hairy,
white, bluish, or mauve corolla curves slightly and
widens to an oblique limb of subequal rounded
lobes, the lower of which are striped with purple
toward the base. A hairy capsule 3-51/2" long is
borne nearly erect at maturity. S. Rexii is native
and widely distributed in a variety of forms in
Cape Province, South Africa.


STREPTOCARPUS KIRKII 
Delicate blue or pale lilac flowers and


bright green leaves on graceful stems combine to
make S. Kirkii a handsome addition to the species
collection. It is native in Tanganyika Territory of
East Africa where it grows as an epiphyte in
mountain rain-forests. In cultivation temperatures
warmer than those for most species should be
provided.


S. Kirkii has slender, hairy, often branched
stems 4-8" high bearing several pairs of opposite,
ovate to heart-shaped, finely hairy, bright green
leaves 1 ½ " long. Axillary peduncles 3 ½" long
carry a loosely branched inflorescence with as
many as 25 pale blue or lilac nodding flowers
1/2-5/8" long. The calyx is very short with oblong
lobes. A curved funnel-shaped corolla-tube


expands into a short, very oblique limb, the lower
lobes of which are longest. White
stamen-filaments and the ovary are sparsely
glandular dotted. The smooth capsule is 1 ½"
long.


STREPTOCARPUS DUNNII 
Seeds of Streptocarpus Dunnii were sent


to Kew from South Africa in 1884. The pink or
red flowers are unusual in the genus and the
possibility of transferring the colour to plants of
better form through hybridization was recognized
by William Watson, Curator of the Royal Botanic
Gardens. With S. Rexii, it has been one of the
important parents of today's hybrids.


The gesneriad enthusiast growing this
species will need patience and ample space
because of the very large leaves and many stout
scapes which take 15 to 18 months to mature. In
addition to the red flowers, S. Dunnii is
noteworthy for orange-red granules that cover all
the aerial vegetative parts.


Except for a very short base, stems are not
formed in S. Dunnii, and the solitary leaf
(cotyledon) is from 1 ½ -3 feet long. The broadly
oblong, irregularly lobed and scalloped blade has
a finely hairy, embossed upper surface and woolly
under surface except for longer hairs on the veins.
From 6 to 8 or more scapes 1 foot high bear as
many as 40 flowers in a much-branched
inflorescence. The calyx has slender hairy lobes
about 5/16" long. Flowers are long or more, pale
to bright rose or brick-red with the slenderly
funnel-shaped downy corolla-tube curved and
terminating in a spreading short limb. Green
stamen-filaments are swollen in the middle. A
hairy ovary matures into a capsule 1-1 1/4" long.
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If you wish to trade varieties of
gesneriads, contact your editor at
259-1224 and she will list your
'wantings'.


wanted:


Episcia "Country Plush" 


and


Kohleria "Linda"


Contact:
Susanne Moss
10 Glen Everest Rd. 
Apt. 1530
Scarborough, Ont. 
M1N 1J4
Phone 265-8094


DIATOMACEOUS EARTH


I have read before of Diatomaceous Earth and
again the other day came across the following
from a 1981 Rockyglox News publication. I
wonder why we don't hear more about it’s usage.


"There is really nothing new in this world.
It only seems new when it is new to you.
Diatomaceous earth is new to me and I want to
share it with you.


It is a white powder composed of the tiny,
silicate skeletons of sea plankton. The diatoms
have very sharp cutting edges -- silicon is also the
material of which glass is made. It is prepared
from deposits that are 20 million years old. It is
mined in various places in the world, the largest
known supply is located near Lompoc, California.
It is used in filtration systems and has many other
uses.


It is of interest to us as plant growers that
it has been used as a pesticide. It was used in
gardens and was found to be an effective killer of
slugs. It does not distinguish between good and
bad insects, but there are no good insects in our
plant rooms. It does not seem to harm warm
blooded animals, in fact birds use it as a dust to
rid themselves of fleas and lice.


Compared to other insecticides,
diatomaceous earth appears to hold promise for
controlling pests with a minimum of side effects.
My supply was sent to me from Canada, and I
have not been able to locate a source in Denver. I
intend to use it in the pots of my tuberous plants
which usually seem to be more prone to
springtails. The next time Mr. Pritchard's
mealybug journeys onto my plant shelves, he will
run into a dose of diatomaceous earth.
By Isla"
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